
MINUTES – INLAND VALLEY BRIDGE UNIT 534 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

SUN CITY CIVIC HALL, SUN CITY, CA 

SEPTEMBER 14, 2023 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 11:30 a.m. 

Secretary’s Report – Carol Fuller 

Attendance – Present were Linda Decquir, Carol Fuller, Jan Gleason, 

Beverly Hughes and Sam Reddy.  Paula DiVerde was not at the meeting 

but present by cell phone. 

The minutes of the June 29, 2023 were ratified per previous electronic 

approval. 

President’s Report – Linda Decquir 

News from ACBL – ACBL reported that the table fees would increase by 

25% and membership fees would increase by 20% effective January 1, 

2024. 

Opening in Temecula – The anticipated opening date will be in October, 

but the actual date is not yet known.  The senior center did confirm that 

the bridge club would have access to both rooms, meaning the room we 

had been using and the small room adjacent to that room, which will allow 

more space.  Linda Decquir will bring light snacks, with Jan Gleason and 

Carol Fuller as backups.  The room will be available at 12:30 and game 

time will be at 12:45 promptly.   Games will still be scheduled in Murrieta 

until Temecula opens.   

Sun City Sectional – Carol to bring paper products, set up in the mornings, 

and Sunday lunch.  Judy will make coffee.  Sam will provide bidding boxes 

and assist in setting up the room. Linda will provide snacks for both days.  

Judy is donating $150.00 toward the cost of the food.   



 

Treasurer’s Report – Beverly Hughes 

As of the end of August 2023, the checking account balance was 

$2,460.90.  As of the end of June 2023, the CD account balance was 

$6,543.45.  Motion made and seconded to approve the financial report as 

presented. 

New Business: 

Resignation of Board Member – Deborah Elliott resigned her position on 

the Board as Vice President.   

Appointment of New Board Members - Motion made, seconded and carried 

to appoint Jan Gleason to the Board.  Motion made, seconded and carried 

to appoint Carrollee Moore to the Board.   

Thank you to Kathy Heckathorn – Kathy donated her time to teach the new 

students which was made available thru the grant money the unit received.  

All of the grant money was spent on supplies.  A motion was made, 

seconded and carried to thank Kathy for her time and presented her with a 

“thank you gift” of $75.00. 

Posting on Website – If anyone is interested in posting on the website, 

please contact Linda Decquir or Carol Fuller.  Do not contact the 

Webmaster as the Webmaster cannot post anything that has not been 

approved by Linda or Carol. 

Extra Tables, Bidding Boxes, Boards and Card Tables - The unit has these 

extra supplies that need to be disposed of once Temecula opens.  The 

Board agreed to offer these supplies first choice to the new players and 

then to other members.  A donation will be requested from those that 

show interest in the items.   

Fellowship Luncheon – Judy will be sponsoring a catered luncheon on 

11/18, which will replace the Christmas luncheon.   Due to the rising cost 

of food, Judy has requested a donation of $300.00 from the unit for this 

event.  Motion made, seconded and carried to donate $300.00 toward the 

fall luncheon.  



 

Motion made, seconded and carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Fuller, Secretary  

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 


